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Hello there and welcome readers, 

As most of our Landcare community would be aware, it has been a while since we last 
produced a newsletter. The good news is, Kaye Proudley is actively engaged in Landcare again 
(though I doubt she ever stopped) and I am simply her side kick. This is my first attempt at a 
newsletter so bear with me as mistakes are bound to be made. Kaye is doing the editing so we 
might get it half right. Just to give you a quick update; 

A meeting was held on 22nd June 2020 with the purpose of discussion being: 

● Whether to re-establish a Binginwarri Landcare sub-group. 
● If decided to go ahead, establish which members would undertake tasks. 
● To discuss an environmental project proposed by Barbara Jakob.  

Discussion led to the Binginwarri members to become a Yarram Yarram Landcare Network 
(YYLN) sub-group with the following people being responsible for tasks: 

John McClumpha: jd@incitegraphics.com.au Financial matters, chairing meetings, group assets.  

Kaye Proudley: kayeatbingi@gmail.com   Notices to members of meetings etc. as well as grant 
applications. Contact person with YYLN plus co writer and editor of the Binginwarri newsletter. 

Barbara Jakob: barbara@bjakob.com.au Project organisation and management plus liaison 
with YYLN. Responsibility for attendance sheets at events. 

David Smith: dsmith_1@bigpond.com (following dsmith in this address is an underscore, click on it and  

ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ǎŜŜΦύ Attending to recruiting and membership (current details etc). Plus David has been 
endeavouring to update the Facebook page.  

Barbara Waterman: barbara@setc.net.au  Keep notes of meetings, co writer with  Kaye for the 
Binginwarri newsletter. Stand in for John as chairperson if he is absent.  Letters to members.  
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Since sending out our letter of 27th July 2020, we have had a little interest from potential new 
members as well as old (not literally) members re-engaging with our small group. A big thanks 
to you all and hopefully we will all get together when COVID restrictions have lifted. 

Our current Landcare project - Binginwarri Nature Rhythms - a Phenology Study                          

A note from Barbara Jakob barbara@bjakob.com.au   

 ΨtƘŜƴƻƭƻƎȅ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘȅ ƻŦ ǎŜŀǎƻƴŀƭ ŎƘŀƴƎŜǎ ƛƴ Ǉƭŀƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŀƴƛƳŀƭǎ ŦǊƻƳ ȅŜŀǊ ǘƻ ȅŜŀǊΣ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ 
flowering of plants, emergence of insects and migration of birds, especially their timing and 
relŀǘƛƻƴǎƘƛǇ ǿƛǘƘ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŎƭƛƳŀǘŜΦΩ(Woodlandtrust.org.uk) Although the UK project relates 
to their local habitat, you will get an idea of how to gather your information. 
 
The Binginwarri Landcare Group has recently started this new and exciting project.  We will 
record dates of certain events that happen to species during the changing seasons. In regular 
get-togethers ǿŜΩƭƭ ŎƻƳǇŀǊŜ ƻǳǊ ŘŀǘŀΣ ŜǾŀƭǳate the significance and form opinions about the 
connection of plants flowering, occurrence of birds or appearance of fungi and their relation to 
weather and climate. 
If you are interested in joining us on this project please contact me on the above email address.  
Examples of Phenology calendars in Victoria are:  
 
The Gariwerd Calendar of the Grampians 
http://www.bom.gov.au/iwk/calendars/gariwerd.shtml; 

For Melbourne: http://www.herringisland.org/seasons1.htm    

_________________________________________________________________________  

Keep the news rolling.  If you have an interesting snippet to place in our next Newsletter; a 
photo, article, a statement or you simply want to have a ramble (within reason) please feel free 
to direct your contribution to Kaye Proudley or Barbara Waterman. We would really enjoy 
some input. barbara@setc.net.au or kayeatbingi@gmail.com

Our beautiful Bingi valley 
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Outing - First Walk, Talk and Gawk  

On the 2nd August, 2020 our group took a walk, talk and gawk through some public land, a 
block known as H18 on Stoitse Rd, Binginwarri, where we noted many species of plants 
indigenous to the   area as well as lots of weeds. The following photos show  evidence of hawk-
eye spotting and knowledgeable naming as well as sharing and enjoying food and a 
cuppa.....always a delightful prerequisite!                                      

       An old Earthstar, Geastrum Kaye 
Barb J, Dave Smith, John, Barb & Barry W.                                                                species, puffing out its seed. 

 

Mossy faced wood serpent; imagination required.      Dave Smith holding a very tall Bracken fern stem. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
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Tiddalik the Frog - an aboriginal dreamtime story originating in South 
Gippsland 

In the telling of the myth, Tiddalik awoke one morning with an unquenchable thirst and began 
to drink until all the fresh water was greedily consumed. Creatures and plant life everywhere 
began to die due to lack of moisture. Other animals conspired against Tiddalink and devised a 
plan for him to release all the water he had consumed. This was successfully coordinated by a 
wise old Owl, when Nabunum the Eel made Tiddalik laugh when he tied himself into comical 
shapes. As Tiddalink laughed, the water rushed out of him to replenish the lakes, swamps and 
rivers. The legend of the Tiddalink is not only an important story of the Dreamtime but has 
been the subject of popular modern children's books. In some Aboriginal cultures, Tiddalik is 
known as 'Molok". 

An interesting sidebar to this story is that the tale was created by the local Kurnai/Gunai 
aboriginal inhabitants of the Port Albert area of South Gippsland, recorded by early explorers 
and historians and has now been spread, published & glorified worldwide, but very local to us.  

 

FERAL CATS   

In 2016 Kaye wrote a small piece about feral cats, so I'm just reminding all of us we CAN take 
action. Spotted on our property recently were 2 feral cats which was a real concern to us as we 
have a pair of Lyrebirds as well as other ground critters who grace us with their presence. The 
fact remains that feral cats prey on Australia's unique native wildlife (including many 
threatened species) and are associated with the spread of diseases that affect humans and 
livestock. FeralCatScan is a free resource for landholders, community groups and other 
organisations. The site is really easy to follow and you can record your sightings in your local 
area. The app can be used to print or view a local feral cat map, upload photos of feral cats in 
your area, access information about feral cat control and connect with local people to take 
action. Although we might not be able to eradicate them, collective information can identify 
practical solutions to the feral cat problem, thus reducing the impact on the wildlife they harm. 
Visit www.feralscan.org.au/feralcatscan 

 

Marvellous News - Leadbeater's Possums Get Reprieve 

The 'Leadie's' of our forests have a new important friend in Justice Mortimer of the Federal 
Court of Australia who has ordered VicForests to cease logging the Victorian Central HIghlands 
habitat of the critically endangered Leadbeater's Possum and also the vulnerable Greater 
Glider. Whilst the judgment was handed down in late May of this year, it has just been 
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announced (adding insult to injury) that costs have been awarded against VicForests and to the 
Friends of Leadbeater's Possums!  Great going Justice Mortimer!! 

For anyone who was unaware - The Friends of Leadbeater's Possum have been fighting an 
ongoing battle for several years now since about 2017 and after hiring expert wildlife assessors 
and a legal team, have caught VicForests continually and all while the case was being heard, 
breaking the law and destroying the habitat of these listed species.  

And what's more, Environmental Justice Australia, the legal team that fought and won the case, 
said in their press release (in part) ........ 
     "This landmark decision sets an important legal precedent applying federal threatened 
species protection law to the logging industry,  which has operated under a special exemption 
from federal environment law for more than 20 years. It will have implications for                  
native forest logging and threatened species protection around the country." 

** It just goes to show what a committed team of individuals can accomplish when they have 
the will, the perseverance and the backing and donations of many members of the public 
behind them. ** 

FURTHER READING - Justice Mortimer's full judgment 
here  https://www.judgments.fedcourt.gov.au/judgments/Judgments/fca/single/2020/2020fca
1199 .   

 Environmental Justice Australia's press release here  https://www.envirojustice.org.au/federal-
courts-final-orders-in-landmark-legal-win-protect-forests-home-to-threatened-possums-from-
logging/ .    

For the kids... Question: What runs but never gets out of breath?   Answer: A river 

                          Q. Why is the grass so dangerous?                                A: It's full of blades 

                          Q: What did the tree wear to the pool party?             A: Swimming trunks 

North, south, east and west, our Landcare projects are just the best, follow us 
and we'll put it to the test. Slip, slop and slap, bring along a snack..if you come with us we'll 
even provide a map, or at least someone who knows where we're going. BW 

https://www.judgments.fedcourt.gov.au/judgments/Judgments/fca/single/2020/2020fca1199
https://www.judgments.fedcourt.gov.au/judgments/Judgments/fca/single/2020/2020fca1199
https://www.envirojustice.org.au/federal-courts-final-orders-in-landmark-legal-win-protect-forests-home-to-threatened-possums-from-logging/
https://www.envirojustice.org.au/federal-courts-final-orders-in-landmark-legal-win-protect-forests-home-to-threatened-possums-from-logging/
https://www.envirojustice.org.au/federal-courts-final-orders-in-landmark-legal-win-protect-forests-home-to-threatened-possums-from-logging/
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Just for Interest 

Birds on Farms is a targeted citizen science monitoring program for farmers and other rural 
landholders, scientists, bird-lovers and the general public. The program aims to learn more 
about birds and their habitats on private rural properties ς and to use this information in 
woodland bird conservation and protection. If you enjoy watching birds who visit your property 
regularly, or even irregularly, how wonderful would it be to observe which feathered friends 
pop in to say hello, then record the number of each individuals for each species seen and 
heard. You only need to spend a little time each season and the results provide valuable info 
about Victoria's bird population as well as environmental health on rural properties. The first 
time I participated I was gob smacked! I counted 20 different calls or sightings. Very exciting! 

If you want to take a look go to www.birdlife.org.au/birds-on-farms, it's a really great site and 
easy to navigate. 

 

Gotta love those bugs! If we don't have bugs we don't have a healthy ecosystem. The link 
below is well worth a look. It's a fascinating introduction to insects you may see in your garden.  
Don't be put off by its metro-centric title, we see most of these in Binginwarri.  

https://www.melbourne.vic.gov.au/sitecollectiondocuments/little-things-
runcity.pdffbclid=IwAR3_atWzP_3uHRkO8SLumI0v4C6dkEEDqu7XcgRTovmouoVLN3YSik-pTEk  
   

Upcoming events 

Due to the current  COVID19 restrictions, we have not organised any events or walk, talk and 
gawk outings. However, watch this space. We will have lots to talk about once spring has 
sprung and our water logged properties have somewhat dried out. The cows will have calved, 
lambing will have finished and hatchlings will have feathers so as to fly away.  

Until next time, stay well, stay out of harm's way and most of all, keep smiling.  

Barbara & Kaye 

http://www.birdlife.org.au/birds-on-farms
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